


Following OSC’s receipt of a report, the University reserves the right to take prompt, interim,
necessary, and appropriate action to protect the safety and well-being of the campus community.
The AVP/DOS is charged with the welfare of all students. Accordingly, in appropriate situations,
the AVP/DOS or their designee has full discretion and authority to deal with student conduct
according to the exigencies of the situation and for its duration. 

Interim Measure #1 - Requiring a Pause on all Activities and Meetings

This pause will take effect immediately and remain in place until the Office of Student
Conduct completes its investigation and/or the conduct case is resolved. During this
pause, the student group must cease all group-related activities, including but not limited to
meetings, sponsored or co-sponsored events, official gatherings, functions, advocacy initiatives,
governance activities, programs, elections, and any other official student group business or
proceedings.

The group is strictly prohibited from organizing, hosting, or participating in any events or
activities, both on and off campus, that are connected to the group’s identity, mission, or
operations. This directive includes any events or gatherings in university-provided spaces or
facilities typically reserved or regularly utilized by the group.

Interim Measure #2 - Completing all University Directives

All College Council members will be required to complete robust training in university policies,
leadership, meeting management and other topics as outlined by Dean Odejimi. Dean Odejimi,
or her designee, will determine if these parameters are met.

Failure to comply with these directives will be considered a violation of the Undergraduate
Code of Conduct and may result in disciplinary action.

Organization President Responsibilities

As President, you are responsible for ensuring that this notification and all related updates and
information from the Office of Student Conduct are promptly and accurately communicated to all
members. This includes the no-contact directive and the expectations outlined above. Failure to
ensure that members are informed could result in additional charges or sanctions against the
organization.

Request(s) for Review 

If the College Council has any pre-scheduled up-coming activities or events during the period in
which the organization is on pause, the president must submit a written request for review to our
office via email at conduct@emory.edu. The request should include sufficient details about the
planned event or activity to allow our office to assess whether it aligns with the conditions of the
interim measures. This should include information such as the purpose of the event, the expected
participation of members, and logistical arrangements. Additionally, the group should demonstrate how
it would intend to uphold the purpose of these interim measures to ensure compliance with university
policies and to avoid any activities that could undermine the forthcoming formal investigation and
conduct process. Approval or denial of submitted request(s) for review will be based on the extent to
which the proposed activity adheres to these expectations.

Failure to adhere to these noted interim measures could result in SGAF and/or Code of Conduct
charges and potential sanction(s) which may include the organization's loss of recognition at the
university. 

If you have questions about the conduct case or process, please contact our office at
conduct@emory.edu or 404-727-3154.  A staff member from the Office of Student Conduct will
contact you soon as president regarding the conduct investigation.

Sincerely, 

Victor Lopez 
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Director Community Standards and Education  

 

       




